

Dear Faithful Prayer Partners,

September-October 2018

Contact Information:

Phone: 918-698-2872

E-mail: jprinceuruguay@gmail.com

We are excited to announce as many of you probably already have heard that we are headed back to Uruguay. As I write this letter, it is the night before we fly. We fly out tomorrow, Wednesday October 10. We are filled with excitement, sadness to be leaving family and friends, but are looking forward to what God has in store for us as we return to Uruguay.

This past Sunday evening, our sending church gave us an awesome sendoff. It was also the last service of our church's Missions Conference, which went very well. The church committed to give over \$79,000.00 this coming year to Faith Promise, which was an increase from the previous year. At the end of the evening service, the church prayed for us, encouraged us and cried with us. We have such a loving and wonderful sending church. We will miss being there greatly.

This past month we gained one new supporting church. We enjoyed our time at Spencer Creek Baptist Church and getting to know Pastor Webster and the wonderful people there.

Thank you for praying for my health. The dizziness is almost completely gone. I still get a little dizzy, but praise the Lord I am so much better than I was.

Please pray for my family and I as we fly to Uruguay. We fly from Tulsa, OK at 2:18 in the afternoon and have two connecting flights. We will land in Montevideo, Uruguay on Thursday morning at 9:00 a.m.. Friday morning we will get up early, load a truck with our belongings, and drive 6 hours north to our house in Salto, Uruguay. Please pray for safe travels and then as we get settled into our new house. Pray also that the Lord will begin to work on the hearts of the people in Salto, Uruguay.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support for our family!

Because of Christ,

Joshua Prince

Joshua, Erika, Abigail, Miriam and Lydia Prince